Dear Cllr [Name],

Would the SNP group be prepared to lodge a motion to the next T&E Committee on the 7th June, seeking that the alternative “Roseburn Vision” we propose be costed by Council staff? It can be downloaded here.
My business is suffering due to the uncertainty around the protected cycle track scheme proposed to run from Roseburn to Haymarket. It will run past my business and the loss of parking and loading will severely reduce my ability to trade. I can see my business either losing a lot of money or having to move elsewhere.

We are hugely sensitive to the risk that the 3,500 who have signed the petition are seen as NIMBY’s who can be dismissed for the greater good of the city; putting forward a scheme that we too have consulted upon shows that we are as competent as the cycling officers (possible more so) in developing the public realm for the two-wheeled brigade.
 
If you could call for this from the 7th June T&E Committee, on the grounds that our scheme has widespread support and a healthy consultation response, we could achieve a number of things:
1. Grab some press and undermine the NIMBY claim, showing that we have a real desire to resolve the cycling question
2. Put the Roads officers into the mix, getting them to seriously examine our scheme, which they would have to acknowledge included measures they had not considered (making Roseburn Place 1-way, for instance)
3. Ideally, get the Council to explore these ideas properly- we need to be able to compare alternatives; the only scheme on the table at the moment is the protected cycle track, which no-one expects the cycling officers to drop (they’ve spent two years working on this with the Spokes Exec)
4. We ourselves cannot cost this scheme; it needs to be the Roads Dept. The Vision cannot be progressed on goodwill alone.
5. According to Council Best Value guidelines, if there is a cheaper way of doing a thing, the Council is expected to follow that. Therefore, the Cycling Officers may have to accept that a cost-benefit analysis would favour our plan.
 
I know the cycling officers have not yet released the final version of the scheme – but I know one thing- it will be different from ours. 

From what I understand their version may follow the Cllr Paul Edie proposal, which will still upset every business and resident between Tescos at Roseburn and Ryries Bar at Haymarket.  Our scheme is better in that it takes disruption to Wester Coates and Haymarket out of the equation, and routes cyclists up Magdala Crescent and thence to the Cathedral at Melville Street and onto George St, where it joins with the rest of the Council scheme.
 
The city can ill afford to sacrifice the integrity of Haymarket as an integrated transport hub. It was SNP Cllr Gavin Barrie that pointed this out. The huge hotel developments around the station depend upon it working. If the taxi rank is forced to move as a result of the track, the integrated element disappears. As Cllr Barrie has observed, any disabled person getting off a tram or train at Haymarket will struggle to get to a taxi. That is why our campaign is supported by City Cabs and Central Taxis.
 
My main concern in all this, and the reason why action needs to come as soon as possible, is because my business is one of over 45 businesses on the route who have leases on their property; some of us entrepreneurs have our homes tied up as security on their tenure-and thus we are hugely anxious- we cannot see our businesses surviving without parking and loading for supplies and customers.
 
We need your action- and urgent action at that. Some of us have leases falling due and have no idea whether to renew or not. The insecurity surrounding the Council’s scheme is corrosive to business confidence. 

There is also, for those units empty, an issue of “cycle track blight”. Prospective tenants are unwilling to take up tenure on a property which may have no parking or loading facilities. They are going elsewhere, to a unit that has less risk attached.
And some us have leases that fall due in the next few months. If you do not get our scheme discussed at the June meeting, the next one is not until the 30th August- and the one after that is not until 1st November. As you know, it is up to Cllr Hinds as to when the matter goes to T&E Committee. She will choose the time that most suits her getting the protected cycle track scheme she clearly favours. To make my business’ fortunes rest upon the whim of Cllr Hinds is hugely frustrating.

The indecision surrounding the Council plans is corrosive to business confidence, so we call upon you to act, the better to protect the local amenity in Roseburn, West Coates and Haymarket.

The area will be much the poorer if our shops close or move elsewhere. With the fear of losing local amenity, small wonder the 7,000 citizens of Roseburn, West Coates and Haymarket are furious with the Council.
 
Delaying any action until the next T&E Committee meeting in August will not help us. Those 7,000 people living and working in the area from Roseburn to Haymarket need to see some political action on their behalf- they cannot be made to wait another two months whilst Cllr Hinds holds her finger to the wind.
 
Our Consultation ends midday on Sunday the 5th June. You will have an analysis of responses and amended Vision plan by 9pm of that day. 
We aim to get 500 responses to show legitimacy to the T&E Committee and push the Council into accepting your motion.
We shall ask Lothian Buses, Living Streets Edinburgh and the Fire service for letters of support. We may also be able to persuade Friends of the Earth and the Police and Ambulance Service to give a view (we have been in correspondence with all these bodies). 
The vast majority of responses are completely supportive of our Vision as it presently stands- there will be tweaks though to improve it. We have gotten 106 responses so far after just a week on Survey Monkey and they have been overwhelmingly positive. 
Time is of the essence. There is a large map with route marked, in 7 shops at Roseburn and two shops at Haymarket. Volunteers are delivering leaflets (like the one e-mailed to you previously by petitioner Pete Gregson) to homes at Devon Place, Devon Gardens, West Coates- all the residential areas affected by our scheme (we shall do the Maltings and Roseburn Place this weekend). 

We aim to do a better consultation than the Council did. To get it costed, we need your help.
 
Best wishes

[Your Name]

[Your Business Name]

[Your Address and Postcode] 
